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SUMMARY:

The City Attorney’s Office was asked whether the City could require contractors who perform
services for the City to pay their employees “livable wages.” The City Attorney’s Office will
explain the law, and what other jurisdictions are doing in this regard.

BACKGROUND:

The City enters into contracts for a variety of goods and services. The kinds of goods the City
purchases may include office supplies, computer equipment, or trucks for the City’s fleet
services. The kinds of services the City may contract for range from case management for those
experiencing homelessness and overnight shelter services to public work construction,
information technology services, and architectural and engineering services.

Those working in public works projects are already entitled to be paid the state’s “prevailing
wage,” which varies depending on one’s trade. Other than the state and local minimum wage
requirements, there are no requirements for higher wages for employees in non-public work
projects.

ISSUE:
Can the City require contractors who perform services for the City to pay their employees

“livable wages?”

ALTERNATIVES:
This is an information briefing only. There are no alternatives presented.

FISCAL IMPACT:
This is an information briefing only. There is no fiscal impact.

RECOMMENDATION:
This is an information briefing only. There is no recommendation.



